To: 
Cape Elizabeth Town Council 

From:   Michael K. McGovern

Re: 
Parking Amendments 
Date:
October 5, 2009
I have attached proposed amendments to the Traffic Regulations recommended to you by the Ordinance Committee.

The parking regulations first involved two specific requests.  These were from the chief of police to review parking at the ocean end of Surf Road and Cottage Lane and we had a request from a citizen to review parking on Shore Road near 551 and 553 Shore Road.

The Ordinance Committee invited public comment on any issue involving parking in Cape Elizabeth and the e-mails received are attached.  
The Ordinance Committee decided on the Shore Road issue to wait until the property at 551 Shore Road is altered pursuant o the recent approval by the Planning Board. With a new crosswalk and with parking already prohibited across from the fire station and within so many feet of a driveway or an intersection, parking is already substantially regulated in this section of Shore Road. 

The Ordinance Committee recommends the amendments contained in the attached draft. 

